Dear Mom and Dad,

Did you know that when we come to church we should act in a certain way? This is called being reverent.  Being reverent means doing things that show our love and respect for Heavenly Father and Jesus. When I look at pictures of Jesus Christ I feel reverent feelings and I know how much he loves me. I can show my love for them in the following ways; walking quietly and talking softly, sitting quietly and listening to prayers and lessons, raising my hands when I want to say something, folding my arms, and keeping the meetinghouse clean.  When I do these things, Heavenly Father and Jesus know that I love them and that I am happy to be at church.

Primary is one place that we should be reverent.  When I am reverent, I can listen to my teachers and learn about Heavenly Father and Jesus. When I am reverent, I help others to be reverent also.  The meetinghouse belongs to Heavenly Father and Jesus. It is a place where we come to learn about them and what they want us to do.  There are places and times in the meetinghouse for running and playing games, but in most of the building and on Sundays we should be reverent. Some ways I can be reverent is to sit quietly in Primary and in the chapel.  I can also walk and talk quietly in the halls.  
We learned a song called “Two Happy Feet” (Children’s Songbook, p. 270).  Will you sing it with me?
I have two happy little feet to take me where I go.
They hop me and they skip me, and make a noise, I know.
But in my Heavenly Father’s house so softly do they fall
That, though I walk, you cannot hear my little feet at all.
My teacher told me a scripture story about a man named Moses who lived long ago (Exodus 3: 1-10).  One day while he was taking a flock of sheep to a mountain to graze, he saw a bush that was on fire. To his surprise, the bush did not burn up. When Moses walked over to see this great sight, a voice called to him from the bush, saying, “Moses, Moses. … put off thy shoes from off thy feet, for the place whereon thou standest is holy ground.” When Moses had done this, Jesus Christ, whose voice Moses had heard, told him that He wanted Moses to go to Egypt and lead the children of Israel out of captivity and into the promised land. Moses was promised that as he did this difficult thing, the Lord would be there to help him.

Moses must have felt great reverence knowing that he was in the presence of and was receiving instruction from Jesus Christ. When the Lord told Moses to take off his shoes, He was teaching Moses that when we are in holy places we must show reverence.

Our meetinghouses belong to Heavenly Father, and they, too, are holy places. We are not asked to take off our shoes to show reverence when we go into a meetinghouse, but we should dress carefully to show our respect. We should also sing and pray reverently, think of Jesus Christ when we take the sacrament, and listen quietly to our teachers and the speakers. If we behave irreverently—running, talking loudly, littering, or distracting others—we cannot hear and feel what Jesus Christ wants the Holy Ghost to tell us. We also keep others from feeling His Spirit.  (Virginia Pearce, “Sharing Time: Reverence in Holy Places,” Friend, Oct 1992, 12)
The meetinghouse is not the only place where we should be reverent.  When I listen quietly during prayers and lessons at home, I am also being reverent. This shows Heavenly Father and Jesus that I love them.  I  love for Heavenly Father and Jesus Christ and am so thankful that I can show my love by being reverent. Will you help me remember to show my love for Heavenly Father and Jesus by being reverent in Primary, in sacrament meeting, and during prayers and family home evening at home?
Thank you for bringing me to church today!

Love,

Your Sunbeam
